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THE PRESIDENT
OF THE
GENERAL ASSEMBLY

14 September 2018

Excellency,

Reference is made to the letter of the Under-Secretary-General for General
Assembly and Conference Management of 13 September 2018 transmitting the list of
speakers for the Nelson Mandela Peace Summit to be held on 24 September 2018
pursuant to resolution 72/243,

I would like to take this opportunity to remind you that, in accordance with
paragraph 4 of resolution 72/243, the time limit for statements is three minutes for
statements by individual delegations and five minutes for speakers on behalf of groups.

I would also like to draw your attention to the fact that the meeting on 24 September will
end at 6 p.m. pursuant to paragraph 1 of resolution 72/243. Should there be any speakers
remaining on the list, there will be an opportunity for them to deliver their statements at
a later date, following the conclusion of the general debate on 1 October 2018.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

/ A

/ Miroslav Lajéak

To All Permanent Representatives and
Permanent Observers to the United Nations
New York




